Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting April 8, 2013

President Dick Byrnes led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance at 3pm. He then introduced our guests, speaker Sheriff Jeff Dawsy, Steve Wagner from Pine Ridge Crime Watch, and Deputy Andy McEwen, Citrus County’s new Community Affairs/Volunteer Coordinator.

Sheriff Dawsy spoke about how the County Commissioners hope to fund Emergency Services due to the failure of Progress Energy(soon to be Duke Energy) to pay their tax bill. He stated that the void left by the power company’s failure to pay their taxes has been filled for this year, but that the Commissioners are looking ahead to the following years so that services do not have to be cut.

Deputy McEwen spoke next. He has been a member of the Sheriff’s Department for ten years. He took replaced Lieutenant Chris Evan last month. McEwen is the Community Affairs/Volunteer Coordinator. His office is located in Beverly Hills. His phone number is 352-527-3701. His Fax is 352-746-3705. His email address is amcewen@sheriffcitrus.org.

Last month’s minutes are posted on our website.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report. We received $795 in donations: $250 from the Cypress Village Property Owners Association, $500 from the Sugarmill Woods Civic Association, and $45 from home owners. Kessinger wrote a check for $2098.80 for uniform badges. The checking account balance as of March 31, 2013 was $4282.40. Bruce Baright made a motion to accept the report as given. John Marshall seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.

Badges will be given out at the conclusion of the meeting. See your Lieutenant to receive your badge.

Every first driver needs to check the car’s transmission fluid. In order to do so, the vehicle has to be on level ground. The car had a front end alignment two weeks ago, but the steering wheel was not aligned. The next maintenance will be on Friday.

March statistics are an s follows:

Man Hours:


328

Miles:



3876

Security Checks:

105

Construction Sites: 
41

Utilities:


68

Two crimes were reported in March. 

The radio battery has not been replaced yet.

Unless two folks are in the patrol car, do not get out of the vehicle to do a house check.

Next month’s speaker is supposed to be Bob Wesch, from the Citrus County Emergency Operations Center. That is subject to change as the Sheriff mentioned something about coming back next month with a member of the County Commission.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
